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Marching to the beat of their own drums, the 

St Arnaud Secondary College music students always (well, 

mostly) hit the right note. This reporter was fortunate enough 

to be invited to a full performance of the group’s first few 

tracks. 

Their impromptu (but well-rehearsed!) performance of Ain’t 

No Sunshine was a melodious and harmonious rendition of 

the Bill Withers classic. In a colourful twist, Yellow by Coldplay, was not as depressing as it 

usually is when it is wheeled out for sad bits of reality TV: the students were able to  

synchronise their instruments with nary a quaver – not even a semi one! 

The ensemble consisted of Mrs Walsh, the music instructor on electric guitar, Mara and 

Annylee on violin, Acacia and Tahyah on lead vocals, Bailey, Chris, and Danika bringing the 

phat beats on the drums, Ashley and Tara on backup/acoustic guitars and rounding out the 

big band were Amber and Alexi on piano. 

Finally, punk does not always mean poor playing – the group’s performance of the Clash’s, 

Should I Stay, or Should I Go? (with a shift in roles for some of the multi-talented burgeoning 

musicians) was both raucous and explosive, with a rhythm that would move the staidest of 

feet. 

Now all they need is a band name – any suggestions should be passed onto band-members 

or Mrs Walsh. 
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End of a busy Term 
This term has certainly been a busy one and it is nice to see that 
the weather is generally improving as we move into Spring.  Term 
4 is a longer than normal term this year, so I encourage Year 7-10 
students in particular, to have a rest and re-charge over the  
holidays. Significant assessment is completed during term 4 and 
all students should be focussing on doing their absolute best. 

Year 10 Work Experience 
This week the Year 10 students have been undertaking Work Experience in a variety of places 

and locations, including interstate. Work Experience is a wonderful opportunity to find out if a 
career might be the right one for you, or just as importantly, finding out if it is not the one. I 
look forward to hearing from the students when they return to school next term. 

Working Bee 
Last Friday a small team of people came together to cut up and split some wood from trees we 
had cut down for our new shed on Wheeler Street. This wood will be allowed to dry and then 
raffled off over the next two years to help raise funds for projects around the College.  I would 
like to thank Bill Anderson, Rob Medlyn, Bruce Hando, Anthony Patton, Jason Burke, Beau 
Knight and students, Troy Anderson and Jonty Arbuckle for their work and efforts . A special 
thanks to Craig Watts for his tipping trailer and to former student Zack Weir for providing a 
saw bench.  Due to my under-estimating the amount of wood in the pile, we will be holding 
another Working Bee on the first Friday of next term – Friday 7 October to hopefully finish off 
the pile. 

Victorian State School Spectacular (VSSS)  
I would like to congratulate Maya Feeny, Amelia Kirkpatrick-Harris and Mara Reynolds for 
their participation in last weekend’s Victorian State School Spectacular.  For those who have 
never seen the event, it is massive production which includes students from right across Victo-
ria.    
 

RUOK Day 
Unfortunately, we made the call to postpone the planned RUOK Day activities with the  

Primary School scheduled for last Thursday. We have re-scheduled this day for the third  

Monday of term 4.   

Year 12 Holiday Classes 
At assembly on Monday, I reminded our students undertaking Year 12 VCE of the need to    

ensure that they use this upcoming two weeks as a good lead into their exams. It is not a two 
week break for them; their reward comes in November when they finish school more than a 
month before most school students in the state. While it is important to have a couple of days 

break, they should make sure time is planned and schoolwork not ‘left to the last minute”. As 
already mentioned, the following classes are running during the second week.  

 

 

Principal’s report 
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Monday 3 October – Term Four begins 

Thursday 6 October – LMR Athletics 
 

Tony Hand 

Principal 
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VSSS—John Cain Arena 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 



 5 

VSSS—John Cain Arena 
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Yr. 12 Gratitude & Encouragement  

 

 
Gratitude in Action 

 

Year 7 Encouragement Cards for Year 12 Students 

 

The 2022 Year 12 students received a lovely surprise during Home Group on 

Wednesday morning. The Year 7 students had created encouragement cards 

for each of the Year 12 students. Every card was decorated with unique images 

and artworks. The well-wishes within each were personalized and provided a 

morale boost for our senior students who will tackle their final exams through-

out Term 4.  Many Year 12 students were pleasantly surprised to find that they 

had already had a positive impact on junior students who have not yet been at 

the College for a full year. A huge hug of gratitude is extended to the Year 7 

class from our senior students.  
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VCE Extended Investigation  
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Yr. 9 Enviro Week—5th-9th Sept 
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Yr. 9 Enviro Week—5th-9th Sept 
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Yr. 9 Enviro Week—5th-9th Sept 
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Yr. 9 P.E—Badminton 
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Yr. 9 P.E—Badminton 
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food  
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Year 7 and 7-8 Food Technology 
This week the students worked in 

pairs to make Cottage Pie. The    

recipe took them the whole       

double; one student made the 

meat component, while the second 

student did the mashed potato for 

the top. The difference between 

Cottage Pie and Shepherd’s Pie is that cottage pie is made 

with mince beef and Shepherd’s Pie is made with lamb. In the theory class we continued 

with the design process; students decided on the ingredients needed for their hamburger 

and started putting together a shopping list of what they require. They also started to write 

out the method of how to make the patties and then put the burger together. This is going 

to be our next Essential Learning Item – Redesigning the hamburger.  
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Yr. 7 & 7/8 Food continued 
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Year 11 Food Studies 

 
This week in Year 11 Food Studies, the students cooked chicken with 

sundried tomato marinade served on couscous. 
This recipe used a couscous base on which to serve the marinated 
chicken. The couscous is a good source of carbohydrate and the  

vegetables are high in dietary fibre, both valuable components of a 
healthy diet. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Yr. 11 Food Studies  
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Yr. 11 Chemistry 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Year 11 Chemistry 
 

Jesse Amos is using the Vernier Data Logger 
(provided by Parents club) to determine the  

 pH at which synthetic and natural  
 indicators change colour or when the 
end point of a reaction can be determined, 
and in this case, of an acid base reaction.  

 
The digital data logger collects the  

 information and Jesse downloaded the 
 information into Excel.  

 
Chemistry students then produced useful 

graphs to analyse and make sensible  
conclusions about the indicators.  
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Yr. 11 Biology 

 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Biology 

Year 11 Biology students studied plant adaptations at the 

Wax Gardens.  

Currently there is a carpet of blooms out and many plants 

could be identified by their flowers and leaf structure.  

Students looked at adaptations such as bark structure 

and different leaf shapes considering the advantages and 

disadvantages of a large surface area to volume ratio of 

these structures. Carnivorous plants were also identified 

out at our local Wax Gardens.  
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 2.9.2022 

Activity coordinators, Gavin, Kirk and Sarah from Bunnings Horsham, 

came to visit our Hands on Learning session and helped us make some 

possum boxes. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Hands On Learning 
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Hands On Learning continued 
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Primary School Need Our Help 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Cereal Box Dominos 
 

The St. Arnaud Primary School have asked us to help them make the 
longest cereal box dominos possible and WE NEED YOUR HELP!!! 

 
On a day that will be picked for next term, we will be doing cereal box 
dominos with the primary school. We are asking for anyone to donate 

boxes of unopened cereal. 
 

There will be a donation tub at the office for anyone who has some  
unopened cereal to donate to this fun activity. 

 
The cereal will then be donated to charity! 

 
We will also be inviting the Early Learning Centre and McCallum  

Disability Services to this fun event. 
 

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to ask your 

SRC representatives   
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SRC Fundraiser—School Beanies 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 22 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Health & Wellbeing 
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Health & Wellbeing  
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Health & Wellbeing 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Careers & Pathways 
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Expression of Interest 
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The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Community News 
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Community Event 
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School Holiday Activities 

 
   

 



 36 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Holiday Events 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

September Mon-Fri 12th-16th Yr.10 Work Experience 

 Fri 16th LAST DAY OF TERM 3—2PM FINISH 

October Mon 3rd TERM 4 STARTS 

 Thurs 6th LMR Athletics 

 Fri 7th Yr. 9/10 Boys Man Cave Program—All Day 

Yr. 9/10 Girls Flourish Program—All Day 

 Wed 12th Yr. 7/8 Girls—Active Girls Horsham 

 Thurs 13th Yr. 11 Chem Ecoline—Bacchus Marsh 

 Fri 14th Yr. 9 Jewish Holocaust Museum—Melbourne 

 Mon 17th SSV Athletics 

RU OK Activities Day 

 Fri 21st Yr. 12’s Last Day 

 Wed 26th VCE English Exam 

 Thurs 27th NCTTC VET last day 

 Fri 28th H.O.L—Excursion to Horsham 

 Mon 31st PUPIL FREE DAY 

November Tues 1st MELBOURNE CUP  HOLIDAY 

 Wed 2nd Grade 6 Transition 1/2 day—Period 5 & 6 

 Fri 4th NCD Shoot/Bowls 

 Fri 11th Grade 6 Transition 1/2 day  - Period 5 & 6 

 Mon—

Thurs 

14th—17th Yr. 9-11 Exams 

 Fri 18th PUPIL FREE DAY 

 Fri—Sun 18th—20th Energy Breakthrough  - Maryborough 

 Mon 21st Step—Up Begins 

 Fri 25th PUPIL FREE DAY 

December Thurs 1st Yr. 6 Transition—Whole Day 


